
 

OFFICIAL 

 

Update to DIS API to include CO declarations 

 

HMRC will shortly introduce a change to the Declaration Information Service (DIS) 

affecting imports (IM), exports (EX), and community goods (CO) declarations. 

 

The current functionality of the DIS is limited to only return data for IM and EX, with 

CO declarations not available. As a result, customers moving CO are currently 

unable to query or report on these declarations through DIS. 

 

What is changing? 

 

After the change, the DIS will show all types of declarations whether that be IM, EX, 

or CO.  

 

When viewing the Declaration Summary, CO declarations will be included under the 

IM or EX results, depending on whether the CO declaration was an import or export.    

 

When will this change happen? 

 

This change will be delivered as part of CDS Release 4.8.0.  

 

Further information 

 

If you have any questions, please contact us using one of these channels. 

 

Kind Regards,  

HMRC 

 

 

 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Forganisations%2Fhm-revenue-customs%2Fcontact%2Fcustoms-international-trade-and-excise-enquiries&data=05%7C02%7Cfrancesca.seabourne%40hmrc.gov.uk%7Cab9f1ff427534fa0e07d08dcac90a0f1%7Cac52f73cfd1a4a9a8e7a4a248f3139e1%7C0%7C0%7C638574984374081794%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FrAIyh40VBeovOxqmXriEb%2BNs3E7s629mJqBMQ5HVWw%3D&reserved=0

